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Submitted	by	the	BCRCC	Board	of	Directors	on	April	16,	2018	

	

w w w . b o u n d a r y c h a m b e r . c o m

Boundary Country
Regional Chamber of Commerce



Mayor	Konrad	and	Council,	
	
	 The	Boundary	Country	Regional	Chamber	of	Commerce	is	looking	forward	to	another	great	year.	At	the	
end	of	2017	we	had	143	members,	to	date	we	have	had	35	new	members	join.	At	this	time	we	have	received	
over	$8000	in	membership	fees	and	expect	the	remaining	members	who	have	not	yet	renewed	to	do	so.	Many	
of	our	members	have	seasonal	businesses	and	renew	once	day	to	day	operations	resume.			
	 The	BCRCC	started	the	year	with	a	well-attended	Chamber	Luncheon	at	the	Thyme	and	Plate,	a	new	
member	for	2018.	We	discussed	some	of	our	bylaws	and	passed	some	amendments.	The	new	Bylaws	were	
filed	with	Incorporations	Canada	April	4,	2018.	While	most	of	these	changes	were	grammatical	corrections,	we	
did	update	our	terms	of	reference	to	include	the	President,	Vice	President	and	Treasurer.		
	 In	March	we	held	our	AGM	and	had	over	2/3	of	our	members	vote	by	proxy,	a	system	that	was	in	our	
bylaws	to	use	and	allowed	members	to	vote	in	advance	of	the	AGM.	The	proxy	system	ensured	we	met	all	of	
our	bylaws,	ensured	the	vote	was	an	equal	representation	of	our	members,	and	provided	additional	time	to	
ensure	each	vote	came	from	a	member	in	good	standing.	We	had	5	nominees	this	year	and	3	director	
vacancies	to	fill.	The	result	was	Cathy	Korolek,	James	Wilson,	and	Vanessa	Favell	are	now	in	2	year	terms.	
Following	the	AGM	we	had	a	board	meeting	to	vote	in	the	positions	of	the	board:	
	
Cathy	Korolek-	President	 	 	 	 	 Jeff	Fero-	Director	of	Grand	Forks	
James	Wilson-	Vice	President		 	 	 	 Shane	Ahrens-	Director	at	Large	
Vanessa	Favell-	Treasurer	 	 	 	 	 Jason	McIver-	Director	of	Christina	Lake	
	
Jim	Nathorst,	BOT	director,	has	resigned	after	many	years	of	service	and	we	wish	him	all	the	best.	The	
Greenwood	Board	of	Trade	has	yet	to	appoint	their	new	representative.	
	 In	early	April	we	hosted	a	Volunteer	Fair.	This	event	was	designed	for	our	Non-Profit	Organizations	to	
set	up	a	booth	and	recruit	new	volunteers.	We	had	8	Non-Profit	Organizations	take	part	and	had	over	60	
attendees.	We	are	expecting	this	to	be	an	annual	event.		
	 We	are	planning	to	host	Movies	in	the	Park	for	2018	and	have	already	secured	2	sponsors	for	and	have	
another	6	who	have	stated	their	intent	to	be	sponsors	as	well.	This	year	we	are	including	a	vendor	market	
allowing	members	to	set	up	for	free,	non-members	will	pay	a	small	fee.	The	vendor	market	at	Movies	in	the	
Park	is	in	line	with	our	Community	Engagement	Initiative.	The	Movies	in	the	Park	has	historically	attracted	
more	than	300	community	members	and	feel	this	is	a	great	opportunity	for	no-profits,	handmade	crafters,	
food	vendors,	and	businesses	to	gain	some	brand	recognition,	sell	their	wares,	and	recruit	new	volunteers.	
	 The	BCRCC	will	continue	to	support	and	attend	the	same	events	we	do	every	year	including:	
Greenwood	Founder’s	Day,	Gallery	2	Wine	Tasting,	Grand	Forks	Softball	Tournament,	the	GFI,	Community	
Futures	Business	Excellence	Awards,	and	2019	Shopping	Spree.	In	addition,	we	will	continue	to	support	other	
events	as	requested	and	continue	to	work	with	the	Downtown	Business	Association	with	their	events.	
	 As	per	the	Comparative	Report	provided	we	are	on	track	with	our	budget	for	2018.	I	would	like	to	
highlight	that	the	line	item	“Office	Administration”	includes-	wages,	rent,	utilities,	phone	and	internet,	sub-
contracts	(website,	recording	secretary),	accounting	and	legal	fees,	bank	charges,	professional	development,	
office	supplies,	and	membership	dues.		
	 We	are	looking	forward	to	moving	into	our	new	office	space-	125	Market	Ave	which	has	more	storage	
space	and	a	large	board	room	for	both	our	board	and	our	members	use.	We	expect	to	move	in	May	1,	2018.		
	 On	behalf	of	the	BCRCC	and	our	members,	thank	you	Mayor	Konrad	for	your	continued	support	and	
approval	of	our	2018	Fee	for	Service.		
	

Sincerely,	
	
	

Kendra	Begg,	Executive	Director	



	
	

	
	
2018	Budget	 2018	Actual	

REVENUE	 01-01-2018	to	31-12-2018	 	01-01-2018	to	31-03-2018		
	 	 	
Revenue	 	 	

Memberships	 $14,000.00		 $7,368.75		
Interest	Revenue	 	 $0.00		
Insurance	Commissions	 $3,500.00		 $707.97		
Movie	in	Park	Sponsorship	 $3,000.00		 $500.00		
Fundraising-	 $5,000.00		 $0.00		
Fee	for	Service	-	City	of	GF	 $15,000.00		 $0.00		
Grants	-	Regional	District	 $7,500.00		 $0.00		
Grants	 $20,000.00		 $0.00		

Other	Revenue-	Banner	ads,	newsletter	ads,		 $1,000.00		 $0.00		

Net	Revenue+A:A	 $69,000.00		 $8,576.72		

	 	 	
TOTAL	REVENUE	 $69,000.00		 $8,576.72		
	 	 	
EXPENSE	 	 	
	 	 	
Expenses	 	 	
	 	 	
Advertising	&	Promotions	 $2,000.00		 $2,028.84		
Events	 $1,000.00		 $0.00		
Events	-	Movie	in	the	Park	 $1,000.00		 $0.00		
Meetings		 $800.00		 $12.27		
Office	Administration	 $54,200.00		 $17,602.90		
Promotion	&	Education	-	Boundary	Co	 $1,500.00		 $865.78		
Promotion	&Education-	DBA	 $0.00		 																																									-				
Promotion	&	Education	-	City	of	GF	 $2,500.00		 $1,177.60		
Travel-	-	.53	per	km	 $6,000.00		 $474.53		
	 	 	
Total	General	&	Admin.	Expenses	 $69,000.00		 $22,161.92		

	 	 	
TOTAL	EXPENSE	 $69,000.00		 $22,161.92		

	 	 	
NET	INCOME	 $0.00		 ($13,585.20)	


